Twenty-fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time

The flowers on Mary's Altar have been designated by "Grammy" in honor of her "girls", 1 in grad school, 2 college juniors and 1 senior in high school. "You'll always be special in my heart."

Mass Intentions

Sat. 5:30p.m. In honor of Nick & Louise Little's

Anniversary

Sun. 7:30a.m. The People of the Parish

10:00a.m. Roy & Madeleine Staub family

Mon. 8:00a.m. David Staub

Tues. 8:00a.m. Living & deceased members of A. Lloyd &

Anastasia Klunk family

Wed. 8:00a.m. Keith A. Adams Thurs. 8:00a.m. Dick Lawrence

Fri. 8:00a.m. Catherine "Jim" Devine

Sat. 5:30p.m. Claude Murren

Sun. 7:30a.m. The People of the Parish

Carroll & Rita Little & Barb Noel

Offertory Procession

Sat. Sept. 17th 5:30p.m. The Vandergrift family Sun. Sept. 18th 7:30a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Bob Benson

10:00a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Dick Matthews

This weekend we welcome our newest Parishioner through the

Sacrament of

10:00a.m.



Mia Michele Staub, daughter of Nathan and Lisa (Detweiler) Staub. Congratulations to the new family!

From the Pastor: Friday was the feast day of St. Peter Claver, SJ. His statue is located over the Epistle Side Altar (the right side of the church if you are facing the main altar).

He was born in 1581 in Catalonia, Spain to a distinguished family and later joined the Jesuits. While he was studying for the priesthood, he met Brother Alphonse Rodriguez who instilled a concern for the souls of the African slaves. In 1610, he was assigned to New Granada a Spanish colony (comprised of parts of present day Panama and Columbia) never returning to his native Spain. He was ordained in 1615 and spent the remainder of his life in the port city of Cartagena where he met the slave ships bringing food, water, medicine and clothing. He said: "We must speak to them with our hands, before we try to speak to them with our lips". After attending to their material needs, he would teach them about Christ offering them the consolations of eternal life. St. Peter spent



27 years devoted to this work, he died in 1654. Pope Leo XIII canonized him in 1888, proclaiming him the special patron and protector of the negroes. Brother Alphonse who inspired him was canonized at the same time.

The Children's Rosary Group will gather Sun. Sept. 11th at ABVM Church, (not the Adoration Chapel) at 3:00p.m. All are welcome and prayer booklets and rosaries are provided.

The Sacred Heart Club will meet Mon. Sept. 12th at 6:00p.m. in the Parish Hall. Secret Pals will be revealed and "Let's Make A Deal" will be played. New members are always welcome.

CCD begins Sept.14th **at 7:00p.m. in the School.** If you are not yet registered, please use the Parish website for the forms or you may also register before class on Wednesday.

The Health Care Ministers will meet Thurs. Sept. 15th at 2:00p.m. at the home of Christine Reynold. More volunteers are needed for this important ministry, contact Christine at 632-5717 for more information.

The Women of Sacred Heart will meet on Thurs. Sept.15th at 6:30p.m. in the 7th grade classroom of the school. All are welcome, please join us.

TMIY Year 2 Update: That Man Is You returns on Sat. Sept. 17th. We will meet in the Immaculate Conception school cafeteria starting at 8am until approximately 9:30am. There is no need to have attended Year 1 to take part in Year 2: The Spirit of Nazareth. Contact Mike Seymore for more details at 717-632-4277 or via email at mikeseymore79@gmail.com

Direction for Our Times: come join our Parishioner Wendy McCall in Our Lady's Chapel on Sat. Sept. 17th at 10:00am to pray the rosary and read the monthly locution message from Jesus, as given to Anne, a lay Apostle. For more information, call Wendy at 717-969-2452. Check out the website: www.directionforourtimes.org. All are welcome.

Our 40 Hours/Eucharistic Devotions will be Sept. 18th, 19th and 20th at 7:00p.m. each evening. Save some time for the Lord.

A special collection will be taken to aid people in the historic

flooding in Louisiana and surrounding region, on Sept. 24th and 25th.

The Hanover Knights of Columbus, Council 871 is sponsoring its annual K of C Soccer Challenge for girls and boys ages 9-14 on Sat. Sept. 24th at 1:00.pm. at the UTZ Soccer Fields on Kindig Road in Hanover. All entrants are required to complete an entry form and provide proof of age. For more information and entry forms contact Dave Zinn, K of C Youth Activities Director at dlzinn@comcast.net

An Organ Concert by Ted Dix, "Music for the French Symphonic Organ" will be held Sun. Sept. 25th at 3:00pm at Emmanuel UCC, 124 Broadway, Hanover. It is FREE and open to the community. A dessert reception follows the concert to meet the performing artist.

Don't forget to order this year's Christmas Ornament: the Basilica Façade. The deadline to order is Mon. Sept. 26th! Order forms are in the vestibule of the Church or call the Parish Office at 637-2721.

A Medical Moral Issues workshop will be held on Sept. 30th from 8:30a.m. until 1:00p.m. at the Cardinal Keeler Center in Hbg. Three speakers will address topics such as caring for the sick and vulnerable, end of life issues, and assisted suicide. All are welcome to attend. For additional information call 717-657-4804 ext.294 or email: jcurran@hbgdiocese.org

Sacred Heart School News

Wine in the Woods-Sat. Sept. 17th 11:00a.m. – 6:00p.m. Tickets still available. Contact the School Office 632-8715 or online at: mkt.com/shspa

Sacred Heart is pleased to present the next Bible Study Class on MATTHEW: The King and His Kingdom. The course will commence on Thurs. Sept. 29th at 6:30p.m. in the school and is for 24 weeks. It will be broken up 11 wks. in the fall and the last 13 wks. will begin Jan. 5th, and continue Thursday's weather permitting. The cost is \$30.00 per person for materials, payable with this enrollment form or the first class date. Please sign up prior to Sept. 22nd to allow time to obtain the course materials.

NAME	
PHONE #	
E-mail:	